CAUSEWAY ON GULL

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

JULY 15, 2006

1. Dennis Steele, President, called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.  Board members present, in addition to Denny, were Tom Kraus, Gerry Sakariason, Dave Brainard, Bob Edstrom, Pat O’Hara; Ad Hoc Committee members Gloria Williamson and James Kirkpatrick; Legal Counsel, Richard Hawke; Narveson Management Representatives Neal Narveson and LeAnne Rundhaug.  Also attending were owner/guests Curt Hedding and Randy Stephans.

2. Motion made and seconded to waive reading of the April 29 Board Meeting minutes.  Motion carried.  Motion made and seconded to approve the April 29 meeting minutes.  Motion carried.

3. Committee Reports

A. Finance Committee – Tom Kraus distributed and reviewed budgetary information as of June end. Primary concern is deficiencies in collections from September through year-end.  A shortfall of $400K is anticipated, due primarily to 1) no maintenance fees received from developer; 2) additional expenses for repairs; 3) no rent from sales building vacated by developer.  $250,000 of this can be covered by the Association’s credit line, as it has in past years.  Several suggestions were made during the discussions and Denny took action to discuss with the lender.  For the remaining $150,000, if we cannot obtain additional credit, there are bill payments that could be deferred to make up the shortfall, but this would be a last resort because it may result in late payment penalties. 

B. House and Grounds – 1) Landscaping project at 6-plexes went well; retaining wall is complete; 2) Outdoor hot tub is a work in progress—work has been subcontracted out and is due for completion by August 1- - outdoor pool remains open; 3) Grills and patio furniture have been added to the 6-plexes.
C. Communications – Discussed President’s Letter for website as well as adding financial information.  April meeting minutes should be added.  Suggestion made to send post card to owners indicating that to save postage, future newsletters will be posted on the website rather than mailed.  Annual meeting notice will still be mailed to all owners.  Wireless signal is now available in the office for owners with laptops. 
ACTION:  Mike – Develop form for website for all owners to update their personal information including e-mail address to facilitate above actions. 

D. Policy Committee – A letter was read from Bill Klingner, Chairman of this committee, tendering his resignation from the Board.  A motion was made and seconded to send Bill a letter of appreciation along with a plaque thanking him for his many years of service as a Causeway on Gull Board Member and Policy Committee Chairman.  

ACTION:  LeAnne

E. Land Committee – This committee has been looking at potential uses for the Sales Office since unannounced departure of Solara developer personnel.  Changes in shoreline restrictions are making it more difficult to find potential tenant.  We may consider additional advertising, working with a realtor, or putting it on the website. 

4. Management Company – Neil discussed “Point to Point Destinations” which is RCI’s regional broker for our district and their offer to convert RCI members to the RCI Points Program, which uses a point program exchange at other RCI resorts.  Representatives are at the resort this week to explain the program to interested owners.  Suggestion made to put an article about Causeway Dual Affiliation Status in a future newsletter.  Discussed regaining RCI Gold Crown Status.  

5. Old Business:

1. Driveway Easement – Closed issue - - neighbor lost interest when presented with a $500 charge for the easement.   Sheriff’s sale on August 10 of some unit weeks that are uncollectible.  Motion made and seconded to authorize Dick Hawke to under bid any interested buyer at the sale with no minimum.  Motion carried. 

2. Discussed pending foreclosure on developer weeks.  Developer continues to question true ownership of the weeks.  

3. Discussed potential lodging establishment/resort licensing issue with the State.  No hearing is currently scheduled.  This subject will affect all timeshares in the State as to whether they are a public resort or privately owned property.  Dick suggested a compromise to present to the Department of Health as a possible settlement.  After discussion, a motion was made and seconded to authorize Dick to present it as discussed.  Motion carried. 

4. Reviewed letters sent to and received from the development company and Stan Taube regarding delinquent maintenance fees owed to the association for 2005 and 2006.  Motion made and seconded to continue with the current foreclosure proceedings in the hope a future settlement can be reached.  Denny will respond to Mr. Taube. 

Meeting was adjourned at 12:20 to allow the Board members to meet with owners who had questions or concerns.  Thanks to Jeannette and the Resort Staff for furnishing lunch and refreshments for this informational get-together!

Next Scheduled Meeting:  October 7, 2006

